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SUMMARY

The regulations for cemeteries in Warwick District have been reviewed by a Task
and Finish Group, consisting of Councillors Mrs Blacklock, Heath and Mrs Higgins,
following a request from the Culture and Social Policy Committee in December
2007.

RECOMMENDATIONS
The draft regulations, as detailed in appendix ‘1’ to the report, be approved; and

The regulations not be adopted as by-laws, but they be enforced through the
internal procedures Warwick District Council have as landlord of the cemeteries.

REASONS FOR THE RECOMMENDATIONS

Considering the age of the regulations, the Culture and Social Policy Committee
considered it prudent to review them to ensure that they were up-to-date and
meaningful and a Task and Finish Group consisting of Councillors Mrs Blacklock,
Heath, Mrs Higgins was formed.

Following advice from Legal Services, the group agreed that the regulations should
not be adopted as by-laws, but they be enforced through the internal procedures
Warwick District Council have as landlord of the cemeteries. By-laws are time
consuming and involve a lot of work. The penalties for breach of a by-law are
nominal and it was felt that the Council's rights as landowners would be sufficient to
enforce the regulations. Therefore, it was decided that the amount of time and
money involved in introducing a by-law was not justified in this instance.

ALTERNATIVE OPTIONS CONSIDERED

The alternative option is to not amend the regulations and continue to apply the
existing ones. However, this is not a viable option as the current regulations are out
of date and do not reflect the current working practices.

BUDGETARY FRAMEWORK
There is no impact on the budgetary framework.
POLICY FRAMEWORK

There is no impact on the policy framework.

BACKGROUND

Warwick District Council (WDC) has four cemeteries within the District, Kenilworth
Cemetery, Leamington/Whitnash Cemetery, Milverton Cemetery and Warwick
Cemetery.

Following a complaint which Councillor Kirton had received with regard to the
regulations governing WDC cemeteries, a report was submitted to Culture and
Social Policy Committee in December 2007 asking for a Task and Finish Group to
be established to review the regulations.
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The Task and Finish Group met on three occasions and one of these meetings also
included a site visit Kenilworth Cemetery, Leamington/Whitnash Cemetery and
Warwick Cemetery.

The group reviewed the current regulations, with the assistance of officers from
Culture, Members’ Services and Legal Services and made amendments to them
where necessary. The amended regulations are detailed in appendix 1 to the
report, and a list of the main changes are detailed in appendix 2 to the report.

The amended regulations, if adopted, also apply to the crematorium site and
specific regulations are applied to the natural woodland burial site at Oakley Wood.

The review does not cover the seven closed church yards maintained by the district
council as the regulations do not cover these.



